
                           
 

                      April 7, 2024 
 

 
Kelly Long, Chair 
Supervisor Matt LaVere 
Supervisor Jeff Gorell 
Supervisor Janice Parvin 
Supervisor Vianey Lopez 

 
 

 
Re: Consent Agenda Item #21 Harbor Department’s Recommendations Regarding the  
Rehabilitation Project for the Channel Islands Harbor Kiddie Beach Parking Lot 
 
 
Chair Long and Supervisors: 
 
We applaud the Harbor Department’s ongoing efforts to revitalize the harbor by implementing 
much needed repair and maintenance of the harbor’s facilities that have been neglected for many, 
many years. 
 
We also recognize and want to express our thanks for the County’s and Board’s support of those 
efforts and those that prioritize visitor serving development at the harbor.  Channel Islands 
Harbor is a rare and irreplaceable coastal asset.  We believe it is important to revitalize and 
protect this Harbor for all to enjoy. 
 
We support approval of this item. 
 

 

Rene Aiu on behalf of the Harbor & Beach Community Alliance 


